PAGE  
- 2 -


[image: image1.png]



date February 14, 1977
SG/16/77


       from:
the Secretary General
   to:
Executive and Assistant Secretaries, Department, Program and Office Directors
   subject:
Misuse of Sick Leave Privilege

The purpose of paid sick leave policy of the Organization of American States is to permit employees to receive medical attention and to recuperate from illness without financial penalty.


Unfortunately, some employees are abusing this privilege, using it, among other things, to extend leaves, to lengthen weekends, and, in general, to avoid their responsibility to themselves and to their co-workers.


It is only a small percentage of our employees who take advantage of our generous sick leave policy, but the smallness of their number does not lessen the damage they cause. Not only is their work lost forever from the product of the Organization, but their co-workers who know or suspect that they are not really sick, become disillusioned as well and therefore this affects negatively the esprit de corps which is an indispensable ingredient to any professional organization.

I am asking, therefore, that every employee who supervises another employee take particular care to 1) authorize personally all sick leave, 2) inspect carefully all certificates submitted from doctors in support of that sick leave, 3) be particularly concerned about leave that surrounds weekends and vacations, 4) report through appropriate channels to the Office of Personnel the circumstances of all problem cases which may require special physical examination or other out-of-the-ordinary administrative actions.


For a brief experimental period I have asked the Office of Personnel to prepare a report for the Executive and Assistant Secretaries listing those people in each area who have exceeded the minimal limits of sick leave.

In closing, I want to be certain that no one should understand this memorandum to impugn the motives of any employee who has been unfortunate enough to become so ill that he or she cannot work. These employees deserve sick leave, and it is for them alone that we have created our policy.
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